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Benton Beach Corporation

Annual Shareholders Meeting

November 27, 2010

Board of Directors and Shareholders present:


Marjorie B. Spalding




Tim Chemacki


Carolyn B. Helander




Jill Benton


Lynne S. Ott





David Ott


Donna S. Chemacki




Holly Whelan


Heather B. Collinson




Forrest Helander


Joel E. Helander




Sarah Cabrera


Ellen B. Fales





Ken Spalding


Jennifer B. Ruiz




Edwin Benton


Kate Fales





Bryce Spalding


Todd Chemacki

Quorum:
The meeting was called to order at 4:29 p.m. at the home of Joel E. Helander with a quorum present by proxy.

Secretary’s

Report:
The minutes for the shareholders meeting held on November 28, 2009 were read aloud.  A correction was made on page one under “Board of Directors and Shareholders present,” to add Jill Benton to the list.  A correction was also noted on the first page of the 2009 Year in Review that “cite” should be replaced with “site.”  It was also indicated that there was an in person vote for the board of directors at the shareholders meeting in 2009 and all were in favor.  This event was inadvertently left out of the minutes.  Lynne made a motion that the minutes be accepted with the noted corrections.  Jennifer seconded the motion and it carried.

Year in 

Review:
Donna read a synopsis of the year 2010 in review that she had written, pointing out the many highlights of the year as well as plans for the coming year.  She was happy to report that the Kaplan dock has finally been erected on the far side of “Turkey Point.”  Donna also reported on the many improvements to the beach and long lot including much work done on the fence line on the west end of the pasture behind the Etter/Klein property.  A copy of Donna’s “2010 Year in Review” is enclosed with the minutes.

Election of 

Board of 

Directors:
Donna proceeded to read the questions on the shareholder proxies.  She announced the retirement of Carolyn B. Helander from the board of directors.  Aunt Carolyn was applauded for her lengthy and trusted service from the beginning of the BBC, including serving as the first secretary for many years.  Donna invited her to remain on the board as an honorary member for as long as she chooses to do so.  A round of applause was given in appreciation for her service.


The board of directors slate was presented as follows: Donna Chemacki, Joel Helander, Lynne Ott, Jennifer Ruiz, Ellen Fales, Todd Chemacki, Kate Fales, and Heather Collinson.  A symbolic in person vote was taken on the proposed slate of board of directors, as proxies would be counted later.  All were in favor.  

Appointment

Of tellers:
Donna appointed shareholders Tim Chemacki and David Ott to recalculate the proxy votes which had been received by mail in the preceding days.  They soon returned to report that of the 91.22% shares voted by proxy and in person, 100% had voted in favor of the proposed slate of board of directors as listed on the proxy.

Proxy 

Comments:
There were no proxy comments.

Other business

And/or thoughts:


Ken discussed the pictures of Milton Benton’s barn that he is framing with pieces of wood from the original barn.  He explained the availability of two different photographs and asked that family members contact him to place an order.  

Adjournment:


Lynne made a motion to adjourn the meeting.  Jennifer seconded it and it carried.  The meeting was adjourned at 5:17 p.m. after which a lasagna dinner was served and a brief program was given for entertainment.








Respectfully submitted, 








Kate Fales, Secretary BBC

2010 Year in Review

BBC Shareholder’s Meeting


2010 has been another year of change for Benton Beach. The many hearts, hands, and minds of dedicated family members help to preserve and maintain our precious gift. Few are as fortunate as we are. More and more family members take advantage of our little piece of heaven, as our next generation grows and matures. Campouts, functions, and impromptu picnics keep the beach occupied every weekend of the season. The Beach and the Benton Beach Corporation provides the ability to keep us, as a family, connected. If not for that, with families growing and being drawn in different directions, it would be easy to lose contact with extended family and a place that has given so much joy and solace.  

Much work as been done during the year. After much input from Joel and Ellen, Kaplan’s dock has been erected on the far side of Turkey Point, out of view of our beach. It is quite a structure, with concrete pillars as a base. On April 24th a large work party convened on the Long Lot. Bill Leete led the effort of the rose bush eradication project by cutting the rose bushes.  He was followed by rakers who made the stumps visible. After that came the sprayers, who sprayed with Aqua-neat to kill the roots. At the same time another group repaired the fence line on the west end behind the Etter/Klein property and extending to the creek. The area behind the former Roger Benton property was also repaired. 

Work day was another successful effort. The beach house was cleaned, the dock put out, staining and cleaning the outhouse, filling in holes in the road, putting up new signs, weed wacking, painting picnic tables, tying down dock pieces, deck boards repaired, and beach raked. The most difficult task was putting the canopy in place due to the strong wind. If Eliot had not been there with his truck, supplies and expertise, the job could not have been done.

During the “Put the Beach to Bed Day”, the dock pieces were numbered and removed, the new tables put in the beach house, phragmites cut and bundled for the cabana, dirt which had been delivered was raked behind the outhouse and on Roger’s Island and seeded.

The wonderful compostable outhouse has had much use. We are all getting used to using and caring for the fabulous addition. Kathryn, Ellen and Chip have done some tweaking on the facility during the year.

The Hammerlunds brought 3 cows into the pasture initially on May 22, with the promise of 3 more. To our delight, on June 13, 3 more were delivered. We enjoyed watching the 6 cows roam the long lot and, to our surprise, spend a good deal of time in the meadow. They escaped only one time. That was at the beach road and the breach was repaired immediately.

Storms wreaked havoc this year. One produced what some say was a tornado. Along with picking up Joel’s red outbuilding and moving it, unscathed 6 feet, also uprooted about 9 trees on Roger’s Island. Todd came to the rescue with his chainsaw to cut and remove the debris before the weekend events.  He then pulled the stumps, and with Joel’s help, removed them from the area. Joel filled in the holes. Another storm, with predicted winds, prompted hurried removal of the canopy for fear of its destruction.

Two new projects have occurred during the year. The first is the new fireplace. After considerable discussion and debate and consultation with Mike Schaefer, a fireplace design was decided upon. We have a beautiful pink granite fireplace lined with firebrick. Mike donated his time and great expertise to build it. Daniel, Sarah and Victor Cabrera provided valuable support for him. They were there at his beck and call to do whatever he needed. They also provided soup, food and drink for him each day.

The next major project is the repair of the cabana umbrella. Edwin graciously agreed to repair his creation. As he entered into the job, he realized that the umbrella needed to be completely redone. He is currently in the process of redoing it. During our fall “put the beach to bed day”, we bundled some phragmites to help.

Some things we will be working on in the coming year are discussions over the fence line at the Zabel’s, our website and possible work on the beach road.

